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...working with you




	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



7-12-23 Meeting started 17:43pm

12/23/1  Attendance and Apologies 
To record attendance and receive apologies.

12/23/1.1 Community Councillors present – Councillors Nigel George, Zoe Davies, Christinne Thomas, Philippa Leonard and Arrianna Leonard, Roger Smith and Bernadette Martin.
12/23/1.2  Apologies received from Cllr Brandon Ham..
12/23/2 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Phillippa Leonard proposed and Cllr Zoe Davies seconded that the minutes were correct. 

12/23/3 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a)  Wreaths – these were paid by Cllr Christine Thomas.
(b)  Cheques were paid to the Balloon Man £225.00, £50.00 Brass Band donation, £26.13 for the balance of Cllr Chris Thomas for Christmas Fayre items and for the use of St David’s Church.
12/23/4 To receive the financial report from the Clerk
a) The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed. Approval was given for the cheques itemized, the bank balance was £23,682.81.
b) The Committee ran through the committed expenditure for an update.
12/23/5 – Correspondance 












12/23/5.1  Email from Risca Town Council in relation to the joint costs that were to be split between both community councils.  These were noted.



12/23/5.2 The email to the Boundary Commission was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would send an email on behalf of the Committee by the next day. 
12/23/5.3 An application was received from the TLC for funding towards the Pony and Trap and the chocolates for the children.  Cllr Zoe Davies left the meeting at this point and declared an interest.  The application was discussed and the decision was to contribute a donation of £250 towards the costs of the chocolate only and not the pony and cart.  The committee was concerned about the health and safety of the animal.
12/23/5.4 The Clerk brought to the attention of the Committee the recent agreement of NALC and the pay award.  The Committee agreed to the increase of £1/hour of the pay over a 32 hour period per month.

12/23/6 – Events 


























11/23/6.1 The Christmas fayre was discussed.  It was decided that in future years the event would be held at the Channel View Community Centre for a number of reasons.  It was decided that when the Events Committee met in January they would develop a list of lessons learnt that could be taken into consideration for any future events to be held.

























12/23/6.2 – The Lighting contractors did not have the correct switch on time (albeit this was communicated with plenty of warning).  A number of lights were not working, these should have been tested prior to the switch on.  The Clerk is to contact the company for feedback.  The clerk is also to determine other companies for future years.
12/23/6.3 Cllr Roger Smith has now received his DBS check and a photograph was taken for the record.
12/23/7 – To receive the report from the County Borough Councillors 

12/23/7.1  Anti social behavior – Cllr Philippa Leonard went the process that the Police need to follow in order to press charges, it was very extensive.
12/23/8 To discuss local issues raised by Councillors
(a) Ty Sign Ward – The TySign park has had a number of bikes chewing the grass up and it is looking very messy.  There is also a large blue bin that is locked that is full of rubbish that needs emptying. 
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward –.

(c)  Trenewydd – The double yellow lines need to be painted as the parking is now becoming a safety hazard.  Cllr Philippa Leonard will contact someone with the LA to enquire.
.
11/23/9 Planning Notifications 
 There was one planning application 23/0747/HH.  No objections.  It was proposed that the planning applications and the link to the portal be placed onto the website for users to comment.
11/23/10 Any other business 
































There were a number of spare selection boxes left over.  It was unanimously agreed that 20 boxes be donated to the TLC, 35 donated to St David’s Church and the remainder to the salvation army.
Date of next meeting 5th January 2023 at 5.30 pm in the Channel View Community Centre.  Meeting closed at 19:15 pm
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 5th December 2024
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